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Chapter 92  Meeting 
Dates:    Lambeth Legion, 

December  7, 2008 

February  1, 2009 

April 5, 2009 

June 7, 2009. 
Reminder:  We are using the upstairs 

  meeting hall for our club meetings Please note:  Only paid-up members receive this newsletter. 

Ads appearing in our newsletter are provided as a service to members.  
Publication in this newsletter is not intended in any way to be an endorse-
ment or recommendation by NAWCC Chapter 92. 

We reserve the right to refuse any ad that contains fraudulent, misleading 
or inappropriate material.  

December Meeting 

It’s hard to believe, but our next meeting is December 7th.  Once again, we are ask-
ing members to bring a small plate of Christmas goodies to share.  Along with our 
usual socializing, the program should be both fun and entertaining.  Cathy has cre-
ated our own “Chapter 92 Jeopardy Game”.  Some members of the Executive had 
an opportunity to ‘play’ the game recently and it was a great success.   

We haven’t had a display for a while, but it is time to get back into the spirit of 
sharing (very appropriate given the season).  It is nice to coordinate the display with 
the talk, but that isn’t always possible.  So for this meeting, we’re going to start 
back through the alphabet, this time using well-known makers.  This meeting we’d 
like you to bring your favourite Ansonia Clock. 

As always, doors open at 9:00 a.m, our program will begin around 10:00 and we 
will finish up with the Silent Auction. 

Help Wanted 
Like most clubs, we are finding it hard to ‘share the workload’.  The following is a list of 
‘positions’ that would greatly help to share the load.  These positions do not involve any extra 
meetings. 

Display Chairman:  Look after organizing the display, including prizes. 

Door Greeter:  Sit at the door to welcome any newcomers. 

Mentors: Needed for clock repair courses and to help newcomers feel at home in our meetings 

Hall Liaison:  Ensure that the Legion is re-
minded that we are coming, serve as contact 
person, arrange yearly contract, etc. 



  Please send items for this newsletter to:         

  Cathy Koolen, 9952 Powell Road, Port Franks, Ontario, 
  Access our new website at:   

http://www.nawcc92.mysite.com/

 
V o l u m e 1 0  I s s u e 2 , N o v e m b e r  2 0 0 8 P a g e 2 

OCTOBER MEETING    

We had a great first meeting of the year!  Andy Dervan was able to make the meeting and we were fi-
nally able to hear his much-anticipated presentation on Patti Clocks.  Andy brought two beautiful ex-

amples with him for display.  The Silent Auction was very lively, 
with over 23 tables on offer.  Our thanks 
to Dave Chalk who has volunteered to 
look after the membership list.    

Fall Clock Repair Workshop – The 
Fall Clock Repair Workshop has 
started, but there is still time to learn a 
lot from Eldon and the Mentors (sounds 
like a rock group, doesn’t it?)  Call 
Gerry if you think you might like to 
join the group. 

One Day Lathe Workshop 

Just a reminder about the Lathe Workshop on November 29.  This will be a hands-on workshop with lunch pro-
vided.   

Location : Mount Brydges Legion.  Date: November 29, 2008,  10:00 a.m.—4 p.m. 

Cost is $20 for clock repair workshop participants or $30 on its own  

Please call Gerry Koolen for more information or to register.  1-866-913-0177 

Harold Leach, a founding member of NAWCC Chapter #92 (London, ON) & his wife, Ila, are pleased to offer a fine selection of clocks & 
antique items at their heritage home in London.  Their collection, built over more than 40 years, is comprised entirely of quality items includ-
ing wooden works, with significant clocks by:  Eli Terry, Silas Hoadley, Chauncey Jerome, Aurthur Pequegnat, Riley Whiting, and many 
others.  Confirmed clock collectors will not miss this sale, as many bargains will be available!  

All clocks were evaluated, and prices established in accordance with today’s slumping market.  We will employ a modified version of Chap-
ter #92’s silent auction procedures, in which buyers may confirm their purchase at the price established on a “first come - first served” basis, 
or may bid a lesser amount.  The seller will not be obligated to sell any item for which the established price has not been met. 

        Sunday, November 23, 2008 (11:00 am – 2:00 pm), NO EARLY ADMITTANCE. 

        247 Halls Mill Rd., London, ON (Byron).  Vehicles permitted in Harold’s laneway only momentarily for loading your purchases. 

        Parking - across the road behind the library, please! (map attached).  

        Cash, or personal cheque with proper I.D. 

        Sale open to all NAWCC members, and their guests. 

Harold has a number of other fantastic antiques that he would like to sell and will entertain offers on those items!  A worthy sale!!! 

Another Great Sale for Club Members 

http://www.nawcc92.mysite.com/
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